Oregon Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators

Executive Council Meeting

May 28, 2009

Chemeketa Community College, Salem, Oregon

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Dina Birmingham, Patti Brady-Glassman, Pat Downey, Donna Fossum, Michelle Frei, Heather Hall-Lewis, Nancy Hanscom, Jennifer Knight, Bert Logan, Scott Money, Robert Rodgers, Crisanne Werner, Ryan West
CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Donna Fossum at 9:39 a.m.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
President Donna welcomed all of the Executive Council members.  An ice breaker activity involving each council member sharing a memory of a grandparent was conducted.
HOUSEKEEPING ITEMS
In order to cut down on paper usage, council members and committee chairs have been asked to use electronic media when submitting and viewing reports.

OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary:

The February meeting minutes were submitted and reviewed.  The following corrections were noted and made:

Page 2- Senator Wu is an honorary member of OASFAA.  Donna Fossum was the only person in attendance at the WASFAA meeting.

Page 2- Under the president’s paragraph only Donna Fossum attended the WASFAA council meeting.

Page 3- Laura Hughes is the president of the Idaho Financial Aid Adminstrators Association. Survey Monkey is the professional version.

Page 5- Getcollegefunds.org is a valid Web site but the reference to the place to apply for funds is incorrect.

Ryan West motioned to accept the minutes with the recorded corrections.  Nancy Hanscom seconded the motion and the motion was carried.  

Treasurer:
Ryan reviewed the final 2008-2009 treasurer’s report with the group.  Revenue for the year was a little less than anticipated, however; expenses were also less than estimated and so overall the year ended well.  Ryan will be meeting with our accountant to file taxes soon.  Dina wanted to make the EC aware that the contract for the person assisting with the mentor program needs to be revised.  She suggested we might want to consider placing some of this under the 2008-2009 budget.  Additionally, if we choose to send a deposit to Salishan for the 2011 conference prior to June 30, 2009 this may affect the 2008-2009 final budget.  Ryan breifly reviewed the 2009-2010 budget.  Pat Downey would like to increase the technology budget by an additional $300.00 to RSSV.  The cost of the annual conference is one of the biggest concerns because of the way the room fees are set up.  OASFAA is responsible for the total number of rooms blocked including rooms that are not occupied.  The OLI will not be held this year.  This will reduce income by about $1,000.00 and reduce expenses by about $1,800.00.  The scholarships that had been budgeted for OLI will not be needed and can be adjusted in the budget.  

The Fund Development Committee felt that the projected income amount in their area of the budget might be a little high. It was suggested that the committee might need to look outside of the traditional contributors for additional funding.  Ryan felt that the budget overall was still conservative.  Donna Fossum motioned that $300.00 be moved from the OLI budget to the technology budget.  Crisanne Werner seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Bert Logan motioned to accept the 2009-2010 budget as amended.  Scott Money seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

Past President:
Crisanne is continuing to work on the upcoming and future annual conferences and reviewing the policies and procedures manual.

President Elect:
Patti thanked all of the segmental vice presidents for their help in reviewing the Sister Dale Brown and EDAC conference scholarship applications.  Patti also attended the NASFAA Leadership Conference in Washington, D.C. in March.   

President:
Donna talked to the EC about making tough decisions in lean times.  She asked the group to consider how we should go about deciding when we need to have committee chairs attend EC meetings.  It is definitely more economical to have each chair email their report to the council instead of the group incurring the cost of having everyone travel to and from meetings.  Donna will contact the committee chairs and have them determine if there are meetings during the year that it may be useful for them to attend.  Bert suggested that if the EC is struggling with a decision or an event is planned prior to an EC meeting maybe the group could conduct business through email or a conference call.  Pat suggested that an EC listserv be used instead of just an email list.  

SEGMENTAL VICE PRESIDENTS

Two-year public:

Bert reported that community colleges across the state have seen an increase of 28% in financial aid applications while staffing has remained the same or been reduced in the financial aid offices.  Lean practices are being explored as well as centralized processing.  A letter is being sent out to people through the Oregon Department of Employment notifying people about financial aid.  

Four-year public:

No report

Four year private:

No report

Proprietary:

No report

COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS

Annual Conference:
Nancy Hanscom motioned to approve the following as members of the Annual Conference Committee for the 2009-2010 year:  
Carol Cornacchia
Stacie Englund
Helen Faith

Heather Hall Lewis

Jeannie Kupper
Anna Manley

Tracy Marshall
Suzie Petersen

Tip Ryan

Lyssa Thaden

Shamra Clark

Shelia Yacob

Patti Brady-Glassman seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The committee chairs are still looking for additional members from the proprietary segment.

Archives:
No report

Elections:
No report

Financial Aid 101:
FA 101 has a tentative list of presenters compiled and a tentative agenda set.  They will work within the approved budget for the 2009-2010 year.
Fund Development:
A ten question survey was sent out in early March to the vendor liasions through SurveyMonkey.  Reminders were also sent out by Robert Rodgers and the survey was closed on May 11 so the results could be analyzed.  According to the information from the survey vendors felt that a reasonable cost to pay for a booth at the annual conference ranged from $200.00 to $2,000.00.  The committee suggested that $1,000.00 would be a good amount to charge for a booth.  Patti Brady-Glassman motioned to set the fee for a booth at the conference at $1,000.00.  Crissane Werner seconded the motion and the motion carried.  It was suggested that other means of funding for the annual conference be looked into instead of dipping into reserve funds.  We can accept donations but because of our non-profit status, we cannot sell items.  Other student services companies or applying for grants to underwrite the conference could be potential funding sources.  Dina offered to do some preliminary research in the area regarding grants.  Robert suggested holding an auction with the funds raised to be used as scholarships for the Annual Conference.  Holding an auction versus doing a service project was discussed.  Donna will contact Melinda and Kathy to get their feedback on this idea.  If we decided to hold an auction, Robert would be willing to do the coordination of this task.  Increasing membership will also help attract other vendors.  Donna will contact the fund development chairs and let them know that Dina Birminghan and Robert Rodgers would be interested in participating in this area.
Membership:

Goals were set for the year to increase membership.  One idea was to extend an executive membership discount to members to generate new revenue.  Updating the OASFAA brochure, ambassadorship for new members, emphasizing participation at the registration desk, and developing a membership renewal email were also discussed.  Ryan mentioned that the membership renewal is now available on the website for the new year.  He suggested that people make sure and renew their membership before they register for the Summer Drive-In.
Mentoring:
The kick-off even for mentoring will be held on June 3 at Chemeketa Community College.  EC members are invited to attend the day.  The day will consist of eight different modules.  Dina will meet with the consultant and get the final touches put on the modules before June 3.   The consultant feels that she can do everything for less than the contracted amount.  

Legislative:
No report

Newsletter:

Sue Shogren would like to add a question to the newsletter, how effective do you feel the newsletter is as a communication tool?  Sue is always looking for feedback and comments regarding the newsletter.   Topics to include in the next newsletter are articles about financial aid and WASFAA training committee commendation.

Ryan West motioned to approve the following as members of the newsletter committee for the 2009-2010 year:
Donna Fossum
Patti Brady-Glassman

Heather Hall Lewis

Nancy Hanscom
Abril Hunt


Judy Saling

Crisanne Werner

Heather Hall Lewis seconded the motion and the motion carried.

OSAC Liaison:
No report

Outreach:
Crisanne Werner motioned to approve the following as members of the outreach committee for the 2009-2010 year:
Kate Hoerauf

Michelle Holdway

Tracy Marshall
Judy Saling

Jennifer Satalino

Sue Shogren

Ryan West

Nancy Hanscom seconded the motion and the motion carried.


Site Selection:
Salishan Lodge will give OASFAA a $99.00 inclusive fee for 2011 and a $109.00 inclusive fee for 2012 if we will sign a contract for these rates now.  Patti Brady-Glassman motioned to accept the rates offered by Salishan Lodge and sign a contract.  Ryan West seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Summer Drive-In:
Patti Brady-Glassman motioned to approve the following as members of the Summer Drive-In committee for the 2009-2010 year:

Tracy Marshall
Tip Ryan

Katy Wilson

Lei Oie

Russell Seidelman

Nancy Hanscom seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Summer Drive-In will be held on August 6 on the Mt. Hood Community College campus and there will be no cost for the use of the facility.  Bob Craig has been contacted about doing a session on the new G.I. Bill and Veteran’s Affairs information.  We would like a speaker to present on professional judgement and several names were suggested.  Donna will work with Jennifer Knight to invite Dr. Sygulski to speak.  We would like to have someone from enrollment management about doing more with less.  Dave McDonald from WOU, Dan Portmiller from PSU, or the current president of George Fox University are all possibilities.  Let Jennifer know of any additional speaker possibilities by June 9.  Do we want to have mentoring program information included in the Summer Drive-In?  It was suggested to add this to the business meeting portion of the event.  Members of WAFAA are welcome to attend the Drive-In.  The rate for members will be $35.00 and $60.00 for non-members.  Donna will also extend an invitation to WASFAA members at their next meeting.  Jennifer will post information on the website and list serve about the Summer Drive-In as soon as the EC approves.
Support Staff Workshop:
No report

Crissane Werner motioned to approve the following as members of the Support Staff Workshop committee for the 2009-2010 year:

Terry Crawford
Sandra Tello
Nancy Hanscom 
Tracy Marshall

Heather Hall-Lewis seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Technology:

Pat reported the cost of having ATAC set up four listservs would be a one time fee of $600.00.  The four listservs would be four year public, independent/proprietary, two year public and the Executive Council and committee chairs.  Instead of four listservs, possibly six could be set up.  The additional two listservs would be breaking out committee chairs as a separate group and one for affiliate members.  Pat will get additional information on this from ATAC and report back.  If you have changes to your email address, you must notify Pat so he can update the information.  Pat has updated the resource page on the site.  We have up to 2.5 gig of storage through ATAC to store documents in.  This should be an adequate amount to meet our current needs.
Vendor Liasion:
Robert will perform some follow up with people who responded to the vendor survey.  Donna will send them an email thank you as well.  The OASFAA spring newsletter thanked all of the vendors for their participation.

OLD BUSINESS:

Action items from prior Executive Council meeting.  See the attached list.  
NEW BUSINESS:

Performed revisions on the questions that will go out on the membership survey.  

We would like an update on where things stand with OSAC and the Oregon Opportunity Grant.


OTHER BUSINESS:

None
ADJOURNMENT:
Ryan West motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Patti Brady-Glassman seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:07 p.m.

